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Seminar on Treaty Monitoring Options for proposed 

UN Human Rights Disability Treaty

MacNeill Theatre, Hamilton Building

Trinity College Dublin

Saturday 16 April, 2005

In 2001 the UN General Assembly set up an Ad Hoc Committee of States to begin drafting a new thematic human rights treaty on the rights of persons with disabilities.  This is an extremely important development at the UN level on the issue of the rights of persons with disabilities.   The Ad Hoc Committee has met five times since 2002 and will hold its next meeting in New York in August 2005.  The baseline draft of the treaty was elaborated by a special Working Group of experts and governments in January 2004.  Commissioner William Binchy represented the IHRC in that group.

 

The Irish Human Rights Commission has actively involved itself in the Treaty drafting process and initiated a process of co-ordination among the European NHRIs on this issue.  The Irish HRC has been represented at most of the meetings of the UN Ad Hoc Committee.
The Irish Human Rights Commission in conjunction with Trinity College Dublin and the National University of Ireland Galway are hosting this international seminar today.  The purpose is to provide a forum for those interested to come together and begin a structured consideration of the Treaty in general and of the monitoring article in particular. 
In addition to the public seminar, there will be an opportunity for representatives of European NHRIs to meet and to begin elaborating a common position on the question of an effective monitoring mechanism. Six European NHRIs will be represented at the meeting: France, Denmark, Sweden, Northern Ireland, Greece and Ireland.   The objective of this meeting is to agree a joint position paper on monitoring to submit to the next session of the UN Ad Hoc Committee for its consideration at it next meeting in August 2005 at which the monitoring issue is expected to be intensely debated..  

